
 

PRAYER REQUESTS –   

• More to be saved before it is too late • The Church in Ingolstadt, Germany (Missionary Seth Richards) 

• More fundamental Baptist missionaries • More to follow the call for service “Then saith he unto his disciples, the 
harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few;” - Matthew 9:37 

• Faithfulness in the Last Days - Hebrews 10:25 
• That my son-in-law, Missionary Jeremy Randle, will be able to raise his 

support as Germany needs more fundamental Baptist missionaries who are 
faithful soulwinners and following the Lord’s will. 

 

In Christ, 

Bill Richards 

   

   

“I bare you on eagles’ wings” – Exodus 19:4 

           July,  
          2025 

DEAR PASTOR AND CHURCH,  
TEN MORE NAMES WRITTEN IN THE BOOK OF LIFE AND SAVED FROM AN ETERNAL LAKE OF FIRE!  

I would like to begin this letter by giving thanks to God for yet another 10 souls 
saved from the eternal lake of fire. Praise the Lord these souls will now join 
us in heaven instead of being found screaming in hell for eternity. Most of 
those we have seen saved in the last few months have been a result of the 
efforts by me and Missionary Jeremy Randle passing out tracts daily to both 
the locals and the thousands of international shoppers in the city of 
Metzingen, such as a man from the Netherlands who listened to me present 
the Gospel and then accepted the Lord on the spot. However, this past month 
we also made several visits to people in the hospital, and while there we were 
able to talk to a number of doctors, nurses, and other patients. As a result of 
these visits, numerous people came to know Lord as their personal Savior. 

The Lord has really blessed us and allowed us to see so many people come to know him as their personal 
savior in the last two months. This is an encouragement to me, as it shows that even in these dark days 
the gospel light still shines bright. Please pray for all of these new Christians that they would find good 
local churches in which to be baptized and where they can hear the preaching of the Word of God that 
they might grow in their knowledge and love of Christ. Thank You. 
MOTHER’S DAY SUNDAY — In addition to the regular gospel and outreach 
efforts, we usually have at least one large outreach event per month with 
services focusing on salvation and with a meal afterwards. Through these 
events we really get to know visitors better as we have more time to fellowship 
with them after the services. This past month that special service was in 
celebration of Mother’s Day, and the Lord really blessed the event with great 
preaching, wonderful food, and a full house with one first-time visitor and four 
returning visitors. All of these visitors were very interested in returning, so 
please pray they will do so, and that they will get saved. Thank You.


